
 
Official  Rules for the License Issuance 

  
1. Last year’s team members as “new” Past Shooters will be on List 1. 
 
2. Past Shooters who have furnished PROOF of their rejection from the Game & Fish, and have requested a 

license in writing via email to: antelope@oneshotpastshooters.com will be on List 2. 
 
3. Past Shooters who did NOT apply to the Game & Fish for a license, but requested a license in writing via 

email to: antelope@oneshotpastshooters.com will be on List 3. 
 
4. Past Shooters who are present at the Stag Luncheon, but made no advance request, can still verbally request 

a license, and will be put on the bottom of List 3. 
 
5. Past Shooters are entitled to a license while the supply lasts, but may defer their license to a guest. If they 

wish to defer their license to a guest, but still desire a license for themselves, they may assume the position 
of their guest, providing the guest is listed on the Guest List. After every Past Shooter has received a license 
or deferred to a guest, their guests will be issued in the following priority: Guest List 1, Guest List 2, and 
Guest List 3. (Note: The same “guest” may only receive two Past Shooter licenses per lifetime. This does 
not apply to immediate family members. This limitation has been in effect since 2005.) 

 
6. If a Past Shooter wishes to give their license to a lady, the license will be issued at the local Wyoming Game 

& Fish Office. 
 
7. Past Shooters on the list may change positions with another Past Shooter. 

 
8. Guests may NOT transfer their license. 
 
9. If a Past Shooter is not present at the time his name is called at the License Issuance, his name will be added 

to the bottom of his Past Shooter Priority List, and will be called again.  If the Past Shooter is still absent 
after the end of that list, he forfeits his chance for a license. 

 
10. A Past Shooter Guest may NOT receive a license at the License Issuance unless he is a registered guest and 

accompanied by the Past Shooter. 
 
11. License Issuance Day will be held on Friday, September 15th, 2017, 10:00am. Be there on time! Lander 

Community Center. Stay for the Stag Luncheon following the License Issuance! Wyoming resident licenses 
will be available! 

 


